

In this month’s newsletter we are profiling a few local services and projects from the Nottinghamshire and Nottingham City area.  In future editions of the Dignity in Care Newsletter we would like to feature other areas and services in the East Midlands.
If you would welcome the opportunity of being a future feature then please contact Robert Nisbet. Contact details at the end of the newsletter.

Robert will then make arrangements to come and see you/your service and discuss with you how you may wish for this to be presented in the newsletter.

[image: image1.jpg]ealth and Social Care Awards

assionate People Innovative Ideas Transforming Care







In this years glitzy awards ceremony held on the 8th July at the Excel Centre, London the East Midlands region had two finalists from social care. Congratulations to both and particularly Nottingham City Council who were a national award winner.
Rachel Holynska (Deputy Regional Director Social Care and Partnerships Department of Health: East Midlands)and Robert Nisbet (Department of Health: East Midlands.

Programme Manager for Safeguarding & Dignity in Care)  were privileged to be invited to this event and to see health and social care services in the East Midlands be among the well deserved award winners.

Prior to the main event Robert attended the Dignity in Care reception at which presentations were made by Sir Michael Parkinson to the three national finalists. Sir Michael is the National Ambassador for the Dignity in Care Campaign and speaks with great passion and enthusiasm about the work of the programme.
Award Category: People’s Award for Dignity in Care

Finalist: Adult Social Services Nottinghamshire County Council.
The Disabled Card Group project is a small scheme developed by Nottinghamshire County Council to combat negative attitudes towards disabled people who do not appear to have a physical disability, but who need to use disabled facilities.

Forms of disability are not always identifiable through physical appearances. Members of the public, who cannot see why someone who appears to be in full health would need to use the disabled services provided, have challenged some residents with disabilities in the Nottinghamshire area.
In response to the embarrassment felt by many disabled residents when challenged about their disability, the council has developed a special disability card that users can show in these situations.
Before fully introducing the cards, the council first set up a six month trial with ten disabled people from the local community. Feedback was extremely positive and the card helped people to feel confident when using disabled facilities. In rolling out the project, the council introduced a simple way for people to obtain the card by completing a form, so that access to the internet is not a barrier.
The project has now improved the lives of over 1,000 residents by ensuring they have the confidence to show their disability card if challenged when using public disabled facilities. As a result of the positive feedback the council is looking to extend the card for disabled children. The Disability Card project has also been recommended by The National Audit Commission as a scheme to be adopted on a national level by all councils.
Award Category: Innovative Health and Social Care Technology

Finalist and National Winner: Nottingham City Council
Nottingham Dementia Service Team is pioneering the use of technology to promote dignity in care for older people with dementia. The team is using discreet radio frequency buttons to identify clothing belonging to residents in care units.
Nottingham City Council is the first local authority in the country to use radio frequency identification technology in this way. The technology is contained in buttons, measuring just 11mm, that can be fitted in seconds to individuals’ possessions. These buttons contain essential information to ensure clothing is not lost - a common issue in residential care. They are robust and withstand the rigours of washing.
The Stayput Laundry Identification System eliminates the anxiety for residents of clothing mix-ups, which can be particularly distressing for people with dementia, and helps deal with the possibility of residents not recognising their own clothing, thus losing items. The technology also ends the undignified practice of writing residents’ names or attaching name-tags to clothing, which is seen as demeaning for older people.
Additional information can be carried by the buttons, enabling care to be tailored to the individual. For example, a button may carry special laundering instructions for someone with a sensitive skin condition, or instructions for separate washing of clothing belonging to a resident with MRSA, to minimise transmission of the infection.
The Dementia Service Team consulted residents, families and carers before introducing the new technology and received comprehensive support. Feedback on the use of the Stayput system has been overwhelmingly positive.
The laundress of the first unit to pilot the technology, Laura Chamber’s Lodge, noted: ‘I would not be without this technology now. It has stopped confusion when family buy new clothes. Family members are more confident with purchasing expensive clothing. And with this button system we no longer have a lost property box.’



Annette Forbes has been appointed as the Joint Project Manager to work in Leicester City and Leicestershire to develop a model for rolling out Dignity in Care in the care home sector and increasing the numbers of Dignity Champions.  The model will then to be shared across the region.  

Dignity in Care Programme Assistant:

We will shortly be appointing a part time Programme Assistant to support the Dignity in Care Campaign in the East Midlands. Focusing on improving the profile of the campaign and to provide more support to the Dignity Champions in this region. The Programme Assistant  will have a key role in disseminating the work of the dignity champions and in sharing the learning.




[image: image2.png]



On attending Radford Care’s open day on the 11th June I was intrigued by the plaque on the entrance wall. Well having just celebrated my daughter’s passage from being a teenager to a 20 year old, and of myself becoming a KIPPER (Kid’s in Parent’s Pockets Eating Retirement) ‘Recycled Teenagers’ certainly grabbed my attention to learn more about this intriguing service.
For those not familiar with the area of Radford the names of the John Player Tobacco, Boots the Chemist and Raleigh Bikes & Toys were all industries that had at one time a major presence in the area. (Boots  is now located at Beeston).
The Radford Care Group (A registered charity) offers care, respect and support for older people in the community. “We understand their need for independence and promote this by helping them to remain safe and secure in their own home”.
The Radford Care Group recognises that older people have a positive contribution to make to their local communities.

On my return in recent weeks to this centre Jill Davies, Chief Executive of the service informed me that the term ‘recycled teenagers’ was the idea of the service users.

On learning more about the services this organisation provides I certainly began to understand why.

Jill summed it all up by saying what the Radford Care Group stands for most of all is ‘providing a sense of belonging for its members be they volunteers or service users’.
This sense of belonging is also supported by many of the sponsors for the services. These range from the Nottingham City Council, charitable trusts, businesses and the dedication of many individuals.
There is a wealth of talent and life experience from all who are involved in this service, be it providing aromatherapy, the hair salon, doing the toast for centre visitors in the morning, the cross cultural group, friendship group to name but a few. 
It is often the simplest of ideas that when put into practice have the most positive effect. I viewed a length of wall covered with the photo’s of service users who were asked to show one item that meant the most in their lives.  Pictures of grandchildren, a piece of jewellery given by a now deceased  husband, all tell their stories of joy and sometimes of sadness. The photo and accompanying text from the gentlemen who had recently rediscovered his talent for drawing and of now understanding what ‘perspective means to a picture’ stands out as to how dignity in care is also about finding out about what gives meaning to a person's life. 
It is difficult to sum it all up but I was drawn to the final paragraph that the local MP (Nottingham South) Alan Simpson had written in a book celebrating Radford’s Care 30 years of service published in 2000.

“This book is a tribute to the dignity of those lives and the determination of others to value them. It is a celebration of what can be done when we stand up (and work) for a society in which people matter because their humanity has no ‘sell by’ date to it”

The large factories and their brands of goods known throughout the world have come and gone from Radford but dignity in care for those older people in this community will continue to be served well.




United Lincolnshire Hospitals NHS Trust: Dignity in Care and Learning Disability Conference – 3rd June. 

This conference was held at the Pilgrim Hospital Boston. The focus of the day was upon the experience of people with a learning disability in relation to admission or attendance at hospital as well as many other aspects of health care. The keynote speaker for the day was Beverley Dawkins, the National Profound and Multiple Learning Disability Officer for Mencap, who spoke passionately to the conference about the challenges around the Death by Indifference report. Service users with a Learning Disability attended the conference and led sessions on the experience of service users and that of their carers. This highlighted, that although much good work is taking place in Lincolnshire, there is still much that needs to be done to improve the experience often when the individual cannot necessarily communicate or that time is not taken to listen and understand their needs.

The conference also provided an opportunity to share examples of good practice and what can make a difference for improving the care experience and dignity for that person. Visiting the hospital meeting the people who will be involved with you care prior to your admission, 'talking mats' to aid communication, listening to what carers have to say all inform improving dignity and the quality of care.

The next Lincolnshire conference is scheduled for early October in Grantham. The theme is to be Dignity in Care : Same Sex Accommodation.   

Revd Tim Couchman, Trust-wide Senior and Managing Chaplain, and chair of the United Lincolnshire Hospitals NHS Trust said: “Our Dignity in Care Committee members had the vision to develop a rolling programme of Dignity in Care conferences for our staff.  We are delighted to have developed an effective model that not only allows for active service user engagement, but also allows us to offer our staff a high quality conference event, with nationally, regionally and locally recognised speakers, balanced with action learning to support and challenge the delegates to effect positive change in their areas of influence”.

Contact Point: Tim.Couchman@ulh.nhs.uk



Northamptonshire County Council’s: Health & Adult Social Services’ Dignity in Care Conference: Kettering. –  25th June 2009.

This event ‘played’ to a packed house at the Kettering Conference Centre. With some challenging and motivating opening addresses (including feeding a pot of yogurt to the person sitting next to you!) participants were then able to join a variety of workshops on different themes around safeguarding and dignity. The workshops were rerun in the afternoon.
Some of the key messages & themes coming from the conference participants were:
· Don’t make assumptions.

· Humility and Compassion.

· Ask & Listen.

· Simple things can make a difference.

· It takes time – but make a start somewhere.

· Supporting making a difference through training & development.

· The relationship between commissioning & safeguarding ..all part of dignity and quality.

· The enthusiasm for increased/improved partnership working.

· Ensuring and providers are fully committed.

· Strengthen interagency working through information sharing, making this a reality.

· A county wide referral scheme to help promote dignity & independent living.

· Clarity between agencies & services as to thresholds..mind the gap(s)

To advise of any Dignity in Care events in your locality please do contact Robert J. Nisbet.


Robert J. Nisbet.

Social Care and Partnerships.

Department of Health: East Midlands.

Programme Manager for Safeguarding & Dignity in Care.

DH E-Mail: robert.nisbet@dh.gsi.gov.uk

Please also use: rock.nisbet@gmail.com

ANSWER/MESSAGING SERVICE: Tel: 01509 270201 EXT 1

Fax: 0870 762 6819

MOBILE (Limited Availability) 0782 7859 522
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